

July 11, 2024

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE NEW HAVEN SOLID WASTE AND RECYCLING AUTHORITY

A regular meeting of the New Haven Solid Waste and Recycling Authority (the "Authority") was held on July 11, 2024, at 5:30 p.m. online via Zoom Video Conference call.

Board members present: R. Bonito, L. Davis Cannon, J. Logan, S. Miller, K. Pedersen, and S. Winter

Board member absent: C. May

Others present: Lori Vitagliano, Executive Director

Malinda M. Figueroa, Secretary Gerald Antunes, Alder Ward 12

Kyle Pedersen began the meeting at 5:32 p.m. with approval of the minutes from the June 13, 2024, regular meeting. Sarah Miller made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by John Logan. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: R. Bonito, J. Logan, S. Miller, and K. Pedersen

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

{Director Steven Winter joined.}

Ms. Vitagliano presented the treasurers' report for June 2024. Mr. Winter requested the bond covenant details which require the fund balance thresholds and if the documents provide for the spending of such.

Ms. Vitagliano presented the municipal solid waste and recycling tonnage reports for the month of June 2024. Total combined municipal solid waste tonnage received for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024, was one-hundred fourteen thousand seventy (114,070) tons. Total combined recycling tonnage received for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024, was seven thousand three hundred twelve point fifty-one (7,312.51) tons. Mr. Logan asked if it was easy to pull historical data on tonnage received to see a sampling of the tonnage received over the years. Ms. Vitagliano stated that the Authority's records should provide such.

Mr. Pedersen discussed the process of adopting a strategic plan for the Authority including key components. Mr. Winter suggested looking at the charter of the Authority as a good starting point for the document which may guide responsibilities and powers and its role in diversion, education, and processing of materials in the City.

Layout priorities on what the Board wanted to focus on and how to address them. Ms. Miller suggested a consultant be hired to assist the Board with the plan to help identify documents to review and help synthesize what we pull together.

Discussion ensued around authorizing the Executive Director to inquire about a few options and bring them back to the Board at the next meeting. 2-3 potential consultants to help develop a short 1–3-page strategic plan that helps align Authority mission with present day priorities.

Ms. Bonito made a motion that the Board authorizes the Executive Director to research consultant services to develop a simple strategic plan that aligns with and advances the mission, ordinance and bylaws of the New Haven Solid Waste and Recycling Authority, which may include a preliminary outline, facilitate one meeting develop a draft document and review and possibly a focus group and/or a community meeting and elaborate on scenarios that aligns with the mission and operations seconded by Ms. Miller. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: R. Bonito, J. Logan, S. Miller, K. Pedersen, and S. Winter

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Ms. Vitagliano updated the Board on the Hometown Recycling Day under the Executive Director's report. It will be held on Saturday, October 26 at Amistad Academy. Helpsy, Take2 and fileshred will be in attendance. Under operations update, Laydon has given a mid-august early September start date. Ms. Vitagliano believes the work will be completed prior to the Solar Array installation taking place so there will not be two projects coinciding on the property. The Authority supports the Public Works Department regarding the constituent coupon system and if the department decides to move from a paper-based option to a scanner/reader for drivers license to track residents tipping. There was only one report in June of the gate arm not working properly at the Transfer Station. For the operator rotation for the month of June was business as usual, no issues to report.

There was no old business, nor new business.

{Director Linda Davis Cannon joined.}

Ms. Bonito made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter under CGS Sec 1-210(b)(2) seconded by Mr. Logan, there was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: R. Bonito, L. Davis Cannon, J. Logan, S. Miller, K. Pedersen, and S. Winter

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

The Board entered executive session at 6:28 pm.

The Board exited executive session at 6:41 pm.

There were no public comments.

Ms. Bonito made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Davis Cannon. There was no further discussion. Mr. Pedersen adjourned the meeting at 6:42 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Malinda M. Figueroa Secretary